
The Hughenden Street Association vision
For community life in Hughenden Parish to become better connected, supportive/supported, stronger and friendlier so that all residents are involved in it 
to the level they desire. This means working to create safer and connected communities encouraging residents to identify the needs of their neighbours to 
help them engage in the community. The Association has a key role to play in helping develop links to existing facilities whilst also working to support 
community groups to reach out to as many residents as possible. 
So much has been achieved by the Street Association with more still to do together. Take a look: http://bit.ly/2Skst4O  PLEASE SHARE THIS NEWSLETTER
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Hughenden Valley Pumping Station

“After having checked our records, we have not recently 

received any information about a sewage concern in the 

Hughenden Valley area.

Also checked the Environment Agency website and there 

doesn’t seem to be any way to find out on their website 

what has been reported to them. 

The following link will provide you with information about 

what they investigate and in the list is ‘pollution to water 

and land’ and how to contact them about these type of 

incidents: -

Report an environmental incident - GOV.UK “  

There are services of remembrance 

taking place across the Parish 

including Great Kingshill. 

At a recent HSA Operations Group meeting the sewage 

issue in Hughenden Valley was discussed. As a result, 

enquiries were made with the Bucks Council Environmental 

Health Team. To say we were surprised at the response 

would put it mildly. Going forward it is vital that incidents are 

quickly brought to the attention of the Environment 

Agency. Details below show how this can quickly be done. 

Remembrance Sunday 2024

HSA Pub Lunches 

Naphill & Walter’s Ash, 20th November at the Spindle & 

Thread, Temple End. Contact Susan Bickerstaffe, 07880 

519323

Great Kingshill: 27th November at the Full Moon, Little 

Kingshill. Contact Janet Booth, 07976 896219

Operation Grotto Update 

It’s been a busy weekend patrolling for the 

Priority Crime Team on Operation Grotto. 

The team had the support of the police dog 

unit and roads policing team. This resulted in an excellent 

stop of a suspicious vehicle, where two people exited the 

vehicle and tried to run away. Luckily our officers were quick 

on their feet to get them detained! 

Officers were also busy patrolling Aylesbury, Beaconsfield, 

Chalfont St Peter and Gerrard's Cross. 

Remember as we get closer to the holiday season: -Make 

sure not to post on social media if you're away from home -

hide packaging for expensive items out of sight-close your 

curtains or blinds -Use a timer to automatically turn lights on. 

Message Sent By Jodie Duggan (Thames Valley Police, LCU Support 
Investigator, Thames Valley

Click HERE to find out more.

National Neighbourhood Watch Newsletter

The November issue is out now. Read it HERE. 

The next Great Kingshill Ladies Meeting is on 13th 

November. 1.45pm for 2.00pm in GK Village Hall. Join them 

for a journey to a land of volcanoes and dragons.

More info: Sylvia Briggs, 01494 714127
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